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PRELIMINARY ASPECTS OF NORTHERN STATES POWER COMPANY'S APPLICATION FOR

A CONBTRUCTION PERMIT FOR ITS PROPOSED MONTICFELLC NUCLEAR GENERATING PLANT

The Northemn Etates Power Company hes submitted an appliceted deted
August 1, 1966 for a utilization Facility License and Construction Permit for its
Monticello Staticn Unit No, 1. The site 1s located on the west benk of the
Missiesippl River about 3 miles northwest of Monticello. Minnesote. The 132%
acre gite will have a minimum exclusicn distance of about 1600 ft. to the south
of the reactor building end the nearest residence is at 1/2 miles. The nearest
populetion center, 8t. Cloud, Minnesots (populstion 34,000) 1is about 22 miles
northvest of the site.

The plant, a direct-cycle General Electric beiling-water resctor, will be
designed for operation at 1675 MWt with an initiel license limit 1LEG MWt end @
net electrical out#ut of 472 MW, The Monticelle Nuclear Generating Plent is
gimiler to Dresden Unite 2 &and 2 and Millastone Point and also, éxcevt for the use
of Jet pumps, Oyster Creek and Nine Mile Point nuclesr power plents.

One prominent novel feature of this plant is that the r;nvtor vessel will
be field fabriceted, Although the Facility Description and Safety Anelysis Report
does not have any discussion of this matter, representatives of NEP have stated
thet this mode of fabrication is planned.

A second novel feature is that cooling towers will be provided to remove
nest from condenser circulating weter during those periode when river flow 1s too
low for adequate heat rejection tec the river. As & result limitved volumetric

jlution of redicective ligquid wastes may require radicective weaste storage or

holdup tank capscity exceeding thet for otheor eguivelent plants.
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}'u : The Fueility Deseription and Bafety Analyeis Report provides only & cesusl re-

r ference to the cooling tovers.

| The ACRE at its seventy-third meeting on May 5.7, 1966, reviewed the site
proposed by Northern States Power Company for construction of a boiling weter

L resctor to be operated at 1469 MWt and concluded in a letter to the Chairmen
USAEC, thet "the Monticello site {s acceptable for a reactor of the general type
i and power level proposed if adequate contsinment and associsted engineered safe-
guards are provided.” ‘The DKL Staff in & report to the Advisory Committee on
Reactor Sefeguards dated April 21, 1966 envisioned no unusual siting problems

for a General Electric boiling vater reactor at the proposed Monticello site

based on & report furnished by NEP and a visit to the site by staflf members on

April 13, 1966,

Baped on a preliminary review of the application, there sppesar to be no
& Gafety problems which cannot be resolved; however, fleld fatricetion of the
reactor vessel, as & "first of & kind" and as an important precedent for the

nuclear industry, will receive speciml attention. ]
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